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CITY OF DANIA BEACH

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

STAFF REPORT

DATE:


July 20, 2016
TO:


City Commission
FROM:

Marc LaFerrier, AICP, Director
SUBJECT:
TX-74-16: The applicant, City of Dania Beach, is requesting to change the applicability of incentives identified in the City’s Unified Land Development Code, known as OneCode.
TEXT AMENDMENT
To change the applicability of development incentives identified in the Land Development Code (LDC).
The proposed text amendment modifies the development bonus incentive regulations currently available within certain zoning districts located within the RAC as a voluntary program.  The existing development bonus incentive regulations allow developers the ability to increase the amount of development permitted by the zoning regulations.  The development bonus incentive is permitted provided the developer satisfies specific standards and includes certain development improvements to the proposed development such as sustainable building practices, public parking, public parks and affordable housing.  The current incentive program could provide bonus incentives resulting in  as much as a two hundred percent (200%) increase to the permitted development  of a property without regard to planning related considerations such as neighborhood compatibility.  

The proposed code amendment would modify the applicability of the incentive program as a discretionary program in which development incentives may be granted by the City Commission if the impact of the proposed incentives is compatible. 
This proposed code amendment will require two (2) public hearings by the City Commission. 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION
Recommend approval of the proposed code amendment to the City Commission.

